To whom it may concern,

Craig Grummitt worked at Two-Can Publishing Ltd from June 24, 1996 until March 21, 1997 as an Authorware programmer. Craig worked in Authorware on both the Mac and PC platforms.

During this time he programmed the Electronic Young Telegraph, a monthly, children's multimedia disk, distributed to over ten thousand subscribers. Being a monthly release, deadlines are always tight, which Craig handled well, through organisation and dedication to the project.

A monthly issue of EYT consists of a mix of code recycled from previous issues and newly originated code. The features range from linear narrative type features to complex arcade stlye games, all of which Craig has originated code for. Craig has surprised me with his ability to make the most complex of features possible, as EYT has developed and grown into a more mature multimedia product.

As EYT is distributed on 1.4mb floppy disk, size is always a concern and Craig has developed techniques for economic and efficient coding because of this restriction.

Craig has shown the ability to work well in a high pressure, close team structure. He is liked throughout the department and will be sorely missed.

I recommend Craig for any Authorware programming position and wish him well in his future career.

Yours sincerely,

Brett Cropley,

Programming Director

Two-Can Publishing Ltd

